NKURUNGIRO BAPTIST CHURCH
                                                             P.O. BOX 149,
                        KISORO.   
                        24th April 2020
Dear Sir,
RE: REPORT ABOUT LIGHTENING PROTECTION AT NKURUNGIRO BAPTIST CHURCH.
I Nsabiyera Herbert  I am so thankful to you for the service you have given to our Church, School and Project in the year 2017 when seven people were struck by lightning while taking shelter at the church when it was raining, and one person died on spot. 
One amongst other things that I am happy about is that ever since then, we have not reported/registered  any other death incidence meaning the installation of these arrestors was of very much importance to us and the neighboring community. Before the installation, people were very afraid of taking shelter on our buildings after knowing what had happened, but now both our members and the community members confidently take shelter because they know that our buildings are very secure.
On another hand I want to report to you that on 18th March 2020 our umeme meter was struck but good enough there wasn’t any person around the buildings due to the fact that all people are in lockdown due to presidential directives about prevention of COVID 19. After the incidence, we called umeme technicians who came and re-installed it. Around 18th April 2020 it was struck again and when we called umeme office again, this time they have shifted the meter from the electric pole to the wall near one of the arrestors where they hope it is safer.
Thank you so much, we are looking forward to continuing receiving your support.
Yours faithfully,
Nsabiyera Herbert, on behalf of Nkurungiro Community.
herbertnsabiyera203@gmail.com
0786979444, 0706484337
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